TOWN OF ELBRIDGE

TOWN BOARD MEETING
August 24, 2023

Minutes for the August 24, 2023 Elbridge Town Board regular monthly meeting, held at 5 Route 31, Jordan, New York. Supervisor Richardson called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

PRESENT:                                     Vernon Richardson, Supervisor


                                             Doug Blumer, Councilor


                                             Floyd Duger, Councilor

                                                         Todd Platten, Councilor

                                                         Mike Caron, Councilor

RECORDING SECRETARY:     Danielle Karlik, Town Clerk

OTHERS PRESENT:                   Attorney Tim Frateschi, Sr/Rec Director Joe Patrick, CJ Graham of Brown & Brown, Cindy Frateschi
ADOPT MINUTES:  On a motion by Councilor Duger, seconded by Councilor Platten, with all in agreement, the minutes from July 27, 2023 were accepted and entered into record. 
MOTION TO PAY BILLS:  On a motion by Councilor Duger, seconded by Councilor Blumer, with all in agreement, General Bills Abstract #08, Vouchers #377-420, in the amount of $161326.79 were ordered paid, and Highway Bills, Abstract #08, Vouchers #1134-1152, in the amount of $107240.80 were ordered paid with a total disbursement of $268,567.59.

GUESTS:  CJ Graham of Brown and Brown addressed the Board in regards to insurance option available through Brown and Brown. He dispersed binders to the Board and attorney (not on file with the Clerk) and held a brief discussion of what the binder contained. He expressed that the current dental plan in place was not as sufficient to employees as the one suggested, and that education could be provided to employees on the various options they can utilize that are not currently being used. Mr. Graham briefly discussed medical insurance, the use of prepaid debit cards for medical use, and the difference with union choices. A short question and answer discussion ensued, ending with Mr., Graham hoping for a decision by September. The Board will discuss more and contact him at a later date. 
COMMUNICATION:  The solar farm, located at the landfill, has received the part they were waiting on. It will be installed, tested and the hope is to have everything running by mid-September.
The early August storm created a lot of road, and washout damage. Onondaga County has been collecting information from residents to reach a goal set by FEMA for funding, The State now has to decide qualification limits now, as well. Supervisor Richardson has a call in to Rachel May, and John Lemondes. 

15 of the 19 towns, and Onondaga County have created a new senior exemption limit. Assessor Garner is not enthused with this idea and has concerns. Supervisor Richardson would like the Board to seriously consider this exemption. 

Attorney Frateschi has written up a proposed resolution in regards to event parking in the municipal parking lots. 

OLD BUSINESS:  Councilor Blumer read and email (not on file) to the Board in regards to the Demarco property on Route 5 east and it’s proposed mixed use for apartments and the current restaurant. Councilor Duger has concerns about water runoff, and Councilor Blumer suggested speaking further with Codes Officer Tanner. Attorney Frateschi will draft a proposed Local law for the next Board meeting to discuss more in depth. 
NEW BUSINESS:  A grant has been awarded to the Sr/Rec center for just under $24,000. This grant will be used to install a new AV system. It will be nice to have it in place by October for R6yan McMahon’s visit to the center. 
Councilor Platten Stated that the County has passed raised Senior Exemption limits. Councilor Blumer suggested the Board take a look at it and further discuss.

A proposed resolution for parking arrangements between the Town and Kegs Canal Side was discussed. There will be further discussion on the needed changes.
RESOLUTION:

On a motion by Councilor Caron, seconded by Councilor Blumer, the following resolution was 

ADOPTED:
5 AYES Richardson Duger Platten Blumer Caron 



0 NAYS                        

Resolution 99/23

WHEREAS, the Town of Elbridge is undertaking a joint water project with the Village of Jordan and Village of Elbridge; and

WHEREAS, the Town Board previously approved and authorized a legal services agreement with its legal counsel, Costello, Cooney & Fearon, PLLC to provide legal services for the Water Project; and

WHEREAS, as a result of issues related to the complex nature of the project, the COVID-19 pandemic, delays with the project; and issues related to land/easement acquisitions it is necessary to amend the legal services agreement to provide a new not to exceed dollar amount for the legal budget.

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Town of Elbridge Town Board hereby authorizes the Supervisor to execute Amendment #2 to the Local Counsel Legal Services Agreement to provide for a new not to exceed dollar amount for the legal budget of $63,600.00.

On a motion by Councilor Duger, seconded by Councilor Caron, the following resolution was 

ADOPTED:
5 AYES Richardson Duger Platten Blumer Caron 



0 NAYS                        

Resolution 100/23
The Elbridge Town Board approves the funding of the Jordan-Elbridge Community Center AV Upgrades Phase I project with Syracuse Technologies for the amount of $23,860.00, paid from Buildings and Grounds Capital Outlay. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Councilor Duger:  An informal Fall Ball season will be held. Youth and high school soccer camp took place in July. 
PEACE luncheons have remained consistent, and the final plans for the Vermont have been made, with 40 participants registered. 

Highway has been busy with road maintenance on Sunview Drive, and Rodack Road. They have assisted Skaneateles with paving, and also cleared out storm ditches. Superintendent White is on vacation this week. 

Currently we are waiting on parts for the electric sign at the Community Center. Councilor Duger and Clerk Karlik met with a local company to discuss electric charging stations. Further discussion will be held with Amanda Manzzoni after a proposal is received. 
An estimate for the replacement of flooring in both buildings has been received.

On the 22nd, both the villages and Councilor Blumer met to discuss the Comprehensive Plan. 

The Village of Elbridge’s 175th anniversary celebration went well, with a parade and fireworks. The fire department will be holding a pushball contest on August 27, 2023.
Councilor Blumer:  The Planning Board met with one site plan review. The Elbridge Motel was discussed as it is unclear what use is intended at this point in time. A brief discussion between the Board and the Attorney took place at this time.
The ZBA met to discuss solar development and codes for fence height.
Councilor Caron:  Councilor Caron inquired if it would be acceptable for the Elbridge Fire Department to use the remaining awarded ARPA funds designated for the kitchen, as the equipment was donated, for another appropriate project.
Councilor Platten:  Ann Marie Evans emailed to express her gratitude for her promotion. It is going well and she plans to take classes to learn more of the position.
Animal control is proving to be a bit more difficult to fill. Councilor Platten has spoke to one officer, but she currently does not have an onsite kennel. 

The Onondaga Assessors Association had a picnic and honored Penny Ceratt for her years of service.

The Environmental Committee did not meet.

Councilor Platten has tried multiple times to reach Speedy’s landscaping. There is no current contract.
MONTHLY REPORTS ON FILE: Supervisor, Highway, Sr/Rec 

ADJOURNMENT:  On a motion by Councilor Blumer, seconded by Councilor Platten, the August 24, 2023 Town Board meeting was adjourned at 8:57 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Danielle Karlik, Elbridge Town Clerk
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